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Paycheck Protection Program vs. Economic Injury Disaster Loans 

As part of the CARES Act signed into law by President Trump on March 27th, a new SBA program is currently under development known as the Paycheck Protection Program (PPP).  This program has $350 billion in funding, and is designed to help U.S. small business during the COVID-19 crisis.  The CARES Act also modified the existing Economic Injury Disaster Loan Program (EIDPL) that is currently offered by the Small Business Administration. 
The Paycheck Protection Program (PPP):
· Provides small businesses loans up to $10 million that can be used for payroll, costs of conducting business, rent, and utilities.  
· The maximum loan of $10 million is temporarily authorized through June 30, 2020. 
· The value of a loan will be lesser or equal of $10 million or the sum of 2.5 times the average monthly payroll cost in 2019. This is to include wages for employees, paid sick leave, health care, and other qualifying benefits. 
· If all employees are kept on payroll for at least eight weeks, the Small Business Administration will forgive the portion of the loans that is used for: rent, mortgage interest, payroll, and utilities.  
· 100% of the loan is eligible for forgiveness.  
· The PPP grants eligibility to businesses that are even sole proprietorships and contractors with 500 or fewer employees. This differs from the previous SBA standards of eligible businesses. 
· Interest rates are capped at 4%. 
· The previous “credit elsewhere requirement” is now being waived under this program. 
· Annual or guarantee fees for the PPP loans are being waived. 
· Businesses will not need to provide a personal guarantee or collateral for the PPP loan program.  








Economic Injury Disaster Loans
· Small businesses have an opportunity for an immediate allotment of $10,000 that can be provided within three days of an application. 
· The EIDL Program provides loans up to $2 million, which can provide economic support to small businesses to overcome any loss of revenue as a result of the COVID-19 crisis. 
· Companies across the State of Texas may apply, even if your company does not reside in a county that has received a disaster declaration. 
· The loan does not have to be repaid if the loan is used for payroll. 
· The EIDL loans have modified the need for personal liens and in some cases even eliminated. 

Please review further information on both programs on the SBA website. 
Paycheck Protection Program
Economic Injury Disaster Loans  

image1.png
City of Galveston

P. O. Box 779 / Galveston, Texas 77553-0779




